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EV Charging Stations COVID Booster Clinic
Dartmouth is hosting another on-campus 
COVID-19 booster clinic for students, faculty, 
and staff as well as their family members, 
children, and housemates. 
The clinic will take place on Monday, Jan. 31 
from 9 a.m. to 8 p.m. in Alumni Hall at the 
Hopkins Center. This clinic will be the last 
opportunity for eligible individuals to get a 
booster shot on campus before the Jan. 31 
booster requirement deadline. To register, 
please visit dartgo.org/boosterregistration.
Dartmouth is partnering with Axiom Medical 
to manage employee vaccination records, 
which employees are encouraged to upload. 
To voluntarily submit your completed vac-
cination information to Axiom Medical and 
provide consent to Dartmouth's limited use of 
this information please complete the follow-
ing form: http://dartgo.org/vax.

Thanks to Director of Park-
ing & Transportation, Patrick 
O'Neil for this update. "Our 
first two Chargepoint level 
2 electric vehicle charging 
stations were activated 
[this week]. Each charging 
station has two charging 
ports. They are located in 
the Dana Lot and Thompson Lot. There is an 
hourly charge for use of the EV stations, with 
users starting a session using the ChargePoint 
app on a mobile device or by calling the phone 
number listed on the charging station kiosk.
Over the next few months additional charging 
stations will come online in the new CECS 
garage, and the Richardson Lot. When that 
happens, the Dartmouth campus will have a 
total of 12 parking stalls available for electric 
vehicle charging."

EV charger at Dana lot

Summit at Juniper Opens Early

There is leadership change underway at Dartmouth with ongoing searches for 
the Provost, CFO, and Dean of the College positions and President Hanlon's 
announcement this week to retire at the end of the 2022-2023 academic year. 
Change is good. It brings fresh ideas, a commitment to improvement, and re-
newed enthusiasm. That's what our leadership team hopes to gain with our DEI 

initiative. You should all have received results to the DEI survey this week. Spend some time 
reading them and think about what changes are needed to make Campus Services the best it 
can be. Collectively, our input and ideas will drive positive change that we all can be proud of. 

There’s good news on the housing front, as 
the graduate student apartment complex 
called Summit on Juniper is ahead of sched-
ule. Built and managed by Michaels Student 
Living in partnership with Dartmouth, this 
complex offers 1-, 2-, 3- and 4-bedroom apartments—638 beds in total—with in-unit laundry fa-
cilities, bike storage on each floor, study rooms, a fitness room, and community gathering spac-
es. Free transportation will be provided by Dartmouth "seven days a week—running from early 
morning through late night." 
As recently reported in a Dartmouth News article, “two of the four buildings [will be] available this 
spring, nearly five months earlier than anticipated. In the coming weeks, Dartmouth graduate 
and professional students will have early exclusive access to lease the 481 beds currently avail-
able for an Aug. 19, 2022, move-in date." 
Because of pandemic-related enrollment irregularities, Dartmouth expects unusually high un-
dergraduate enrollment this spring and for next year. With two of Summit on Juniper’s buildings 
ready for occupancy, these beds will be allocated to upper-level undergraduate students for the 
spring term, and "one building (157 beds) will be held for anticipated upper-level undergraduate 
use during the 2022-2023 academic year.” It is expected that the three remaining buildings with 
481-beds will be more than enough to meet graduate students' needs.


